

## TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES JUNE 2, 2016

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, June 2, 2016 at the Stratton town office. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M.

ATTENDING: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks Newell, Secretary, Steven John, WCSU Superintendent and Ms. Juliana Moore.

MINUTES: The May 5, 2016 minutes were read. It was not stated in the minutes that no motions were made when the Board came out of Executive Session. With this correction noted, Lorraine Newell motioned to approve the minutes and Siobhan Young seconded.

OLD BUSINESS: Ms. Moore provided her renewed drivers license in order to complete her residency application. She first met with the Board at the December 3, 2015 meeting for the purpose of completing her Stratton Residency application for tuition assistance. With her information now complete as of the June 2, 2016 meeting, the Board will authorize payment to Twin Valley High School for tuition commencing from the time of her application, 12/3/2015 through to the end of the 2015/2016 school year.

NEW BUSINESS: Lorraine Weeks Newell made the motion to approve the LIMITED ENGLISH PROFICIENCY STUDENTS POLICY Code C4 (formerly F-19) Thomas Montemagni seconded, all concurred. This policy may be found on the Town Of Stratton Website...www.townofstrattonvt.com.

ACT 46: WCSU Superintendent, Steven John, discussed questions and concerns the board has regarding Stratton's consolidation with other districts to form one school district or a RED which is the consolidation of three or more individual school districts to form one district.

The Stratton Board affirmed that they have joined in an Act 46 formal study to possibly form a RED which would include Stratton, Winhall, Searsburg and Sandgate.

Stratton will also do an informal study for a possible side-by-side with Searsburg.

## BILLING:

Carol A. Joyce....Consultant Work....4/30/16 - 5/31/16.... \$ 945.00 Teri Brooks, PH.D...Evaluation...5/25/16... \$425.00

The June 2, 2016 order was reviewed, approved and signed. The amount of the order was \$1,370.00.

The Stratton School Board has scheduled a meeting on Thursday, June 30, 2016 at & P.M. for the purpose of addressing end of the school year billing.

The Stratton School Board would like to wish Superintendent John many enjoyable years as he begins a well deserved retirement. While he has dedicated these past several years in working with us as our Superintendent at the WCSU, he has not only provided direction and advice but has, on occasion, entertained us with a tune or two, provided a stuffed Holstein calf mascot for our meetings and displayed quite a variety of ties of unique design, one being wooden!!! May good fortune, safe travels and health be his as he sets out on a new journey!!!

On a similar note, the Stratton School Board wishes its students and family members a safe and enjoyable summer vacation.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Forraine M. Klee hewelf

Stratton School Board